## THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA AT CHAPEL HILL Office of the Chancellor

AGENDA #7b

James C. Moeser Chancellor March 9, 2004

103 South Building Campus Box 9100 Chapel Hill, NC 27599-9100 (919) 962-1365 Fax (919) 962-1647 james\_moeser@unc.edu

Mayor Kevin Foy Town Hall, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor 306 North Columbia Street Chapel Hill, NC 27514

Dear Mayor Foy:

As you know, we have been working on a revised plan for Carolina North. In response to the many constructive comments from citizens and public officials, we have made significant changes to the plans. On March 25, we will brief our Board of Trustees about the plans in an information-only session. We hope to present our revised plans to the Town Council anytime after the Trustees' March 25 meeting. Please let us know a suitable time.

I believe that Carolina North offers us an unprecedented opportunity to work together to achieve something of lasting value. In that spirit, I would like us to explore ways to foster a productive exchange of information and ideas about Carolina North as we move forward with our planning. Given that various committees are working on Carolina North, it would be useful for us to discuss how best to organize our efforts (a town-gown committee or some other means of interaction).

As always, I invite you to share any thoughts you might have about how we can ensure that Carolina North yields the greatest possible benefit for the university and the town.

Yery sincerely,

James Moeser

JM:bl

Moeser/foy030904